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DATE:
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PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street









3rd Floor Conference Room





Baltimore, MD 21202
PRESENT:


Diane Cho, Chair





Stephen Parker




Gary Ey




Paul Edmeades 





Magda Westerhout





Cynthia Shonaiya
ABSENT:


William Parham


OTHERS PRESENT:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director




Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General





Terry A White, Administrative Secretary 





Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator








John C. Corkill, AIAMD




Miles Battle

CALL TO ORDER:








Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion(I) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to approve the December 15, 2014 meeting minutes.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Complaint Committee status:


14-AR-08
-
Open;
Sent to AAG to prepare Consent Order.

14-AR-13
-
Open;
Sent to AAG to prepare letter.

As the status of the complaints has not changed and the complaint committee did not meet, there is no report.
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM


The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
Benjamin M. Bates



Elizabeth S. Ashcraft

Filiz Basaran




Christopher E. Boone

Francisca E Bionilla


Mark N. Elliott
Candice E. Knight



Jacob A. Laureska

Gregory M. Lines



James Taejun Kim

Lauren A. Maccherone


Andrew A. Perkins

James E. Taylor



Megan E. Smith

Emily R. Tinkler



Christopher M. Volcano

James S. West




Matthew M. Walters




APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:

Michael Kopppenhafer
17958
Matt Majeed

17965


Matthew Auchey


17968
Raymond E. Bolton
17969

Marcia K. Baschnagel
17970
Weiren Chen

17971

Colleen Brogan-McTierman
17952
John G. Crump

17972

Vincent P. Duet

17973
Michael W. Folonis
17974

Fofruddin Khondaker

17975
Donald E. Henry
17904

Rodney J. Lamberson

17976
Daniel Ludwig

17977

Jan M. Martin


17978
James L. Moy

17979

John J. Nolis


17980
Walter J. Pancewicz
17981

Mark W. Prevot


17982
Matthew T. Ragona
17983

James E. Spencer

17984



APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT 

The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:

Design Republic Partners Architects, l.L.P.


17966


Architecture and I, LLC






17985

Robert K. Wormald, Inc.






17986

Tomato Design Studio






17987
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board unanimously approved 15 applications for reinstatement.
CORRESPONDENCE


The Board received a letter from Margo Jones, Member of the Massachusetts Board of Architects, announcing her candidacy for First Vice President, President Elect.  This was for the Board's information.  
NCARB
Call for Nominations

Michael Soriano, Region 2 Nomination Committee Chair, sent a letter to members of Region 2 requesting nominations for regional offices. Board member, Paul Edmeades, is running for the post of Vice Chair/Treasurer.  He stated that elections for regional offices will take place at the Regional Summit in March which will be held in Long Beach, CA.  

He also informed the Board that NCARB will fund two Board members and the Member Board Administrator to open to attend the Regional Summit. Gary Ey, Pamela Edwards, and Milena Trust all expressed interest in attending. Paul Edmeades is funded by the Region because he is an officer.
Member Board Conference 

Milena Trust, Counsel for the Board attended the conference in Indianapolis on behalf of the Board. The recently approved changes to streamline the IDP process were discussed.   


NCARB reported that at least 38 jurisdictions can accept the streamlined IDP without having to modify laws or regulations. Other jurisdictions concurred but require law or rule changes in order to institute the initiative and feel they are not being given enough time to make the necessary changes.  

Ms. Trust said that she does not think any changes need to be made to the architects' law or regulations but she will take another look at them to make sure.
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Other items discussed at the conference included use of the term "intern" architect.  NCARB has put together a Future Title Task Force to discuss alternatives to the "intern" and "architect" titles.  

Changes to the BEFA and BEA programs were presented to the Boards in June of last year.  After getting input from Member Boards, NCARB proposed modifying the proposed changes to the BEFA experience requirement to require BEFA candidates to complete IDP instead of documenting two years experience under supervision of a U.S. architect.   Also, NCARB proposed modifying the proposed changes to the BEA program by increasing the number of years of post-license practice to two, utilizing IDP to address educational deficiencies, and addressing education issues. 

Lastly, NCARB has issued an RFP for an Accelerated Path to Architectural Licensure.  The Board discussed the issue.  The RFP is soliciting education institutions to develop an integrated path to licensure that will incorporate internship and examination requirements into the university education.  Steven Parker stated that the University of Maryland will be one of the leading schools that will pursue this.  
LEGISLATION

Ms. Trust reported that the General Assembly has convened.  The firm permit bill will be sponsored by the MSS and ASLA.  AIA will write a letter of support. 
OTHER BUSINESS
Montgomery County Guide


The Board received a copy of Montgomery County’s Electronic Plan Submission Applicant User Guide.  The guide instructs licensees how to submit electronic documents to the county permit office.  The process seems to require that the licensee follow-up with an affidavit certifying that the documents were signed and sealed by the licensee.  Ms. Trust stated that this guide is mainly directed at engineers and architects. It was noted that the Guide is not in accordance with the Board’s regulations.

Ms. Edwards stated that she will be sending a memo to county permit officials informing them of the regulation changes allowing  architects, engineers, and surveyors to use digital signatures.  It was suggested that we include in the memo an offer to meet with them to discuss this or any other issues.
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Report on Joint Chairs Meeting


It was reported that the Joint Chairs met on January 13, 2015.  The special fund balance has increased somewhat.  The project balance through 2015 is $62,000.

EXECUTUVE SESSION
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Mr. Ey, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:55 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:25 a.m.
ADJOURN

There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m.

​​__________Without Corrections

x____With Corrections
SIGNED BY
Diane Cho, Chair, February 25, 2015
